## Week beginning

18/04/22

# STAR moments

### GOLDEN LUNCH

Our Golden Lunch winners for the end of Spring term.

1R: Anas 1P:

1V: Sienna 1B: Nyaisha

This term our topic is TRUST. We will be celebrating this through our happy leaf certificates. Talk to your child about the word trust. What does it mean? Which people can you trust?

This week our Happy Leaves go to:

1B: Samuel

1P:

1R: Rahil

1V: Sariah



# This week...

Welcome back, we hope you have enjoyed a great Spring break! This week marks the start of our Summer term and it's going to be another fun filled exciting journey. Our school topic this term is Global Treasures with a big focus on History and Design Technology. We want the children to gain an understanding of Britain's past and that of the wider world. Our aim is to inspire a curiosity and fascination about the world and the people in it.

#### This week:

In Maths, we will be continuing our topic on multiplication.

In Science, our new topic is plants. What plants can you see when you are out and about? What do you notice about them? Can you name any of their parts?

In R.E, our new topic this term is Christianity. We will be thinking about how we belong.
In History, our topic is toys. We will be exploring a selection of Victorian and mid- 20th century toys.

In DT we will be working towards making a Victorian slider toy.

In RSHE, our new topic is support. We will be looking at the different types of support and why they are important.

The phonics workshop from last term will be rescheduled for this term. Date and time to be confirmed. Please do try to attend. This is a great way to understand what we are doing in school and how you can support your children.



### Don't forget...



- Read everyday for 10 minutes. We will be giving out reading books and reading journals. We expect
  all children to have read everyday with a comment written in their books.
- Fit Friday will be carrying on as usual on Friday, again children must come to school wearing Fit
  Friday t-shirts and trainers.
- P.E. day is on Thursday. Please wear black bottoms and a white t-shirt.
- Bug Club and Mathletics is still mandatory for 5 or 10 minutes daily, on a Friday each class will announce their Bug Club and Mathletics champions. Please encourage your child to read as it builds their confidence and vocabulary.

### Over to you...Home learning



The teachers will continuously be providing online opportunities for reading, phonics and maths. We are checking who is logging on every week!

#### Pupils must:

- Log on and use BUG CLUB daily
  - (please also read and share any extra books you have at home)
- Log on and use MATHLETICS daily
- Play and complete any additional material/videos sent you via the google classroom. <u>Phonics session videos</u> will be sent regularly.
- Extra RWI phonics https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/reading-schemes-oxford-levels/read-write-inc-phonics-guide/





# Keep in touch!

Email: year1@star.newham.sch.uk
Twitter:@Star\_Primary
Website:https://star.newham.sch.uk/

Phone: 020 7476 5336